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Club Communications  - Richard Hansen 

rch6242@comcast.net      916-332-7448 

Rotary Club Address 

P.O. Box 6 North Highlands, CA 95660- 0006 

DONATE TO HELP OUR ROTARY CLUB SUPPORT LOCAL CHARITABLE AND NONPROFIT CAUSES. 

Foothill-Highlands Rotary Club Foundation is a non-profit 501(c)(3)organization.  

EIN 68-0392810,  PayPal  link on Club Website:  http://www.foothillhighlandsrotary.org/ 

CLUB WEBSITE:   www.foothillhighlandsrotary.org/     

(ClubRunner) 

DISTRICT 5180 WEBSITE:  http://rotary5180.com     

Night at the Museum  
 

Our major fundraiser of the year is scheduled 

for Friday, April 22, 2016. 
 

All members are asked to 

provide at least two 

items for  the Balloon 

Pop.  The value of 

each item should be at 

least $20. These items 

should be given to 

Dominic.  W e have 19 

items and we need 100. 
 

Members are also asked to provide one item 

for the silent auction. 
 

Sonja Cameron donated an item  for the 

silent auction at today’s meeting and has sold 

all of her 10 tickets. 
 

Event Chair David Stone  continues to 

encourage everyone to contact restaurants 

and wineries.  The sooner, the better.   
 

We have five sponsors, six wineries and six 

restaurants.  
 

Dominic has extra event tickets if 

anyone needs them. 

 

Please be prepared to tell Dominic at next 

week’s Club Assembly on NATM how many 

tickets you’ve sold thus far.   

 
  

DO NOT SEPARATE THE STUBS FROM 

THE TICKETS! 
 

www.night-at-the-museum-rotary.org 

       CALL TO ORDER 

ANNOUNCEMENTS  

VISITING ROTARIANS  

AND GUESTS 

President Gene Long began the m eeting 

promptly at 12:15 p.m. Jordan Backhaus was 

our Official Greeter. Leading us in the pledge 

was Gordon Lipp and PP Lee Wiggins provided 

the invocation. Richard Hansen was the note 

taker. 

Visiting today was our Assistant District 

Governor Area 8 Joe Scheimer from the 

Rotary Club of Fair Oaks and our speaker 

John McGinness, retired Sheriff of  

Sacramento County. 

March Board Meeting 

This month’s board meeting will be on 

Tuesday, March 8th at 5:30 p.m. at the 

Umpqua Bank in Antelope.  

  

Just a reminder:  All m em bers, NOT 

just Board Members, are invited to attend. 

AG Report 

ADG Joe Scheimer reported on upcom ing 

District events. 

mailto:Rch6242@comcast.net
http://www.foothillhighlandsrotary.org/
http://www.foothillhighlandsrotary.org/
http://rotary5180.com
http://www.facebook.com/pages/The-Rotary-Club-of-Foothill-Highlands/124638854276606
http://www.night-at-the-museum-rotary.org/
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New Board Retreat  

 

PE Dominic 

Mecklenburg is 

planning to hold 

his new board 

retreat on 

Saturday,  

March 19th  

from Noon to 

5:00 P.M.  The 

meeting will be held at his home and spouses/

partners are invited to join the group at 5:30 

P.M. for fellowship and dinner. 

 

Dominic sent an em ail to the new  board 

asking for R.S.V.P.s for both the meeting 

portion as well as the dinner. If you haven’t 

already done so, please let Dominic know as 

soon as possible if you plan to attend. 

Report from PETS 

This past weekend, second term PE Dominic 

Mecklenburg attended the 33rd annual 

PETS training held at the Double Tree in San 

Jose, CA.  Dominic and his peers 

enjoyed a fantastic opening ceremony 

followed by several great speakers and 

breakout sessions.  Key topics covered 

included Membership, Foundation, 

Leadership and Strategies for Success.  There 

was no shortage of great ideas and 

memorable moments to make the entire 

weekend a completely worthwhile endeavor.   

 

Dominic looks forw ard to sharing 

many new ideas to motivate and to inspire 

the board at the upcoming board retreat.  

 

 See separate announcement for date, 

time and place. 

 

2016-17 PETS  

PE Dominic Mecklenburg  with  

the 2016-17 District 5180 Presidents Elect. 

More Photos on Page 9 

Sacramento Regional District 

Speech Contest  

The Regional District Speech Contest will be 

at the Double Tree Hotel, 2001 Point West 

Way, Sacramento on Monday, April 4th at 

6:00pm. Those clubs participating in  

this contest include: Arden Arcade, 

Carmichael, Fair Oaks, Foothill-Highlands, 

Natomas, North Sac, Point West, South 

Sacramento and East Sacramento.   

 

ALL members are encouraged  to attend the 

contest to support our student Tyler 

Anderson as he advances to the next 

level. 

http://www.donateacar.com/affiliate-Rotary-Club-of-Foothill-Highland.php
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FOUNDATION NEWS 

ANNUAL GIVING/PAUL HARRIS 

SUSTAINING FELLOWS 

 

We continue in our goal to have every Rotarian 

contribute at least $100 to The Rotary 

Foundation and str ive to achieve the 

status of 100% EREY and 100% Paul Harris 

Sustaining Fellows for the second year in a 

row.   
 

To date, we have fifteen (15) paid Paul Harris 

Sustaining Fellows who have bonged the gong 

for $100.  Each paid sustainer has received a 

special sticker for their badges.   

 

We are very close to reaching our goal of being 

a  100%  Paul Harris Sustaining Fellow Club.  

Let’s keep up the momentum until we reach 

our goal.   

 

Thanks to all who have donated. 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS  
  

UPCOMING PROGRAMS AND EVENTS 
 

MARCH IS WATER AND SANITATION MONTH 
 

CLUB CALENDAR:  

MAR. 12 57TH ANNIVERSARY OF CLUB 
MAR. 14 CLUB ASSEMBLY-NATM 
MAR. 21 A RETROSPECTIVE OF 57 YEARS OF 

SERVICE TO THE COMMUNITY/SAM 
MORGAN 

MAR. 28 EMOTIONS OF MONEY -- GREG PATTON 
APRIL 4 CONGRESSMAN AMI BERA  
APRIL 11 FINAL CLUB ASSEMBLY-NATM 
APRIL 18 ROTARY RELICS PART 2 
APRIL 22 NIGHT AT THE MUSEUM FUNDRAISER 
APRIL 25       DARK FOLLOWING NATM 
MAY 2 TBA 
MAY 9 PATRICK MAGNANI 
MAY 16 SHERIFF SCOTT JONES 
MAY 23 TEACHER OF THE YEAR (TENTATIVE) 
MAY 30 DARK-MEMORIAL DAY OBSERVANCE 
JUNE 27 DEMOTION DINNER 
 

DISTRICT 5180 CALENDAR: 
  

APRIL 2         DISTRICT ASSEMBLY 

APRIL 4   SEMI-FINAL DISTRICT SPEECH 

 CONTEST   

MAY 19-22    DISTRICT CONFERENCE 

 DOUBLE TREE HOTEL/BERKELEY                 

MARINA 

JUNE 5 ROTARY DAT AT RIVER CATS  

 

E-Waste4Good Program  

You can bring anything, anytime to Umpqua 

Bank or PE Dominic Mecklenburg is happy 

to collect your “electronic junk” on Mondays at 

our regular meetings.  If you would like to 

schedule a pickup at your home or office 

location, just let him know!   
 

  

To date, we have received a total of $373.62 

for our E-waste Project for this fiscal year.  
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END POLIO NOW CAMPAIGN 

 

Our goal this year for 

Polio giving is $1,000.  

We  continue to have 

our END POLIO NOW 

banks on the tables at 

our weekly meetings.    

 

We ask that you —-  

 

BRING YOUR CHANGE FOR CHANGE. 

 

The END POLIO NOW campaign is one of 

Rotary International’s top priorities this year.  

Rotary and the Bill & Melinda Gates 

Foundation have extended their partnership 

during the critical endgame phase of the  

ROTARY FOUNDATION BENEFACTORS 

 

NAME 

  

Donlevy, Jeff 

Hallsten, John 

Hansen, Richard 

Kaiser, Joe 

Lipp, Gordon 

Long, Gene 

Magnani, Patrick  

McBride, Maureen  

Mecklenburg, Dominic 

Meyer, Bob 

Monagan, Marilee 

Morgan, Cheryl (Sam) 

Spears, Robert B. 

Stone, David M. 

Wiggins, Lee N. 

Wright, Roland 

  

A Benefactor (has contributed $1,000 to the 

Permanent Fund or made provisions in their 

will of at least $1,000 benefiting The Rotary 

Foundation). 

FINES AND RECOGNITIONS 

Fine Master Maureen McBride  began by 

calling on Richard Hansen. Richard has a 

wedding anniversary (55 years) on March 11th 

and had a club anniversary (24 years) on 

March 2nd.  He rang the bell for $100 to the 

club. 

 

PP  Marilee Monagan  and Brent Seizer are 

celebrating the 13th anniversary of their first 

date on March 7th. She spun the wheel for $8. 

 

Mo then asked if there w ere any happy 

thoughts. 

 

PE and very proud PAPA Dominic 

Mecklenburg  announced  the Roseville 

Lunch Club will hold their club-level speech 

contest at the the Sierra View Country Club in 

Roseville on March 10th and his son will be 

representing Oakmont High School. Dominic 

suggested our members could skip our 

meeting next week and make up at the 

Roseville club.  He spun the wheel for $3. 

 

Mo suggested  he spin the w heel again   

Global Polio Eradication Initiative.  Thanks to 

this partnership our contributions are 

matched two for one—$25 becomes $75.   

 

Today the banks yielded $6.42  To date, we 

have collected 417.56 toward our goal of 

$1,000. 

 

Thanks to everyone who has donated. 

 

REMEMBER:  Anyone w ho donates $25 

or more gets a special End Polio Now pin. 
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BELL RINGERS, GONG BONGERS 

PAUL HARRIS FELLOWS 

A Paul Harris Fellow is an individual who 

contributes $1,000 to the Rotary 

International Annual Program Fund or 

other approved programs. Each additional 

$1,000 contribution is recognized with a 

plus and the number. 

Jordan Backhaus   PHF 

Sonja Cameron (GRIF) PHF 

Warren Coffeen   PHF+ 1 

Jeff Donlevy (B)(GRIF) PHF 

John Hallsten (B)(GRIF) PHF+ 5 

Richard Hansen (B)(GRIF) PHF+ 6 

Joe Kaiser (B)(GRIF) PHF+ 7 

Gordon Lipp (GRIF)  PHF+ 2 

Gene Long 
(B)(GRIF) 
($100 Polio +) 

PHF 

Gene Long Sr.   

Patrick Magnani (B)(GRIF) PHF 

Maureen McBride (B)(GRIF) PHF+ 8 + 

Dominic Mecklenburg (B)(GRIF) PHF+ 7 

Bob Meyer (B)(GRIF) PHF+ 4 

Marilee Monagan (GRIF) PHF+ 2 

Sam Morgan 
(B)(GRIF) 
 

PHF+ 4 

Bob Spears (B)(GRIF) PHF+ 2 

David Stone (B)(GRIF) PHF+ 5 

Lee Wiggins  (B)(GRIF) PHF+ 4 

Roland Wright 
(B)(GRIF)(GRIF) 

(GRIF) 
PHF+ 5 

Bell Ringer & Gong Codes: 

(B) = Bell Ringer hi$100 to Club 

(GFHF) = Gonger $100 to Club Foundation 

(GRIF) = Gonger $100 to RI Foundation 

(RIF) = $100 to Rotary Foundation 

JOKES 

No jokes today. 

for suggesting our members skip next week’s  

meeting. Dominic spun the wheel for  a $10. 

 

Mo then asked if anyone w as not 

wearing their Rotary pins?  Sonja Cameron 

was the only one not wearing her pin.  She 

spun the wheel for (00) which equates to $20. 

 

PP Bob Spears volunteered to spin the wheel 

because he challenged Mo on the question in 

last week’s trivia game about Nancy Sinatra.  

He just wanted to set the record straight and 

was willing to pay for the opportunity. 
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PP David Stone introduced John McGinness. 

John retired as Sheriff of Sacramento 

County in December 2010, after 31 years 

experience with the Sacramento County 

Sheriff’s Department. He served in every 

service area of the Department and was a 

highly decorated veteran with a background 

in many high-profile assignments. 

John served for many years as a 

member of the elite Sheriff’s Motorcycle Detail 

where he was a training officer and team 

leader. He served as a CSI investigator, 

homicide detective and department 

spokesman. John  promoted through the 

ranks and ultimately commanded the 

Centralized Investigation Division until he was 

appointed Undersheriff in March of 2001. He 

served as Undersheriff until elected Sheriff in 

2006. 
 

He lives in Folsom, California with his wife,  

Peggy and their  tw o children.  

 

John w as a m em ber  of the Cam eron 

Park Rotary Club many eons ago and 

enjoyed his time in Rotary until the demands 

of his job made it impossible for him to 

continue.    

 

John holds a Bachelor  of Arts Degree 

in Criminal Justice with a minor in Public 

Administration and a Master of Science 

Degree in Emergency Services 

Administration from the California State 

University, Long Beach, and is a graduate of 

the prestigious West Point Leadership 

Institute.   

 

HIGHLIGHTS OF THIS  

WEEK’S MEETING 

He is an Adjunct Professor of Criminal Justice, 

Communications, Leadership and Professional 

Studies with the California State University. 

 

John was appointed to the POST 

Commission by Governor Schwarzenegger in 

2007. 

 

You can now hear John every afternoon at 

3:00 p.m. on Sacramento's top-rated News 

Talk radio AM 1530, KFBK as host of the 

John McGinness Show. 

 

John began his rem arks by stating, “I 

always appreciate Rotary—any organization 

that has as its motto Service Above Self I 

think serves as an incredible model or 

inspiration for the rest of society to follow. 

Certain situations are political in nature but I 

just like to go back and apply the Rotary 

ideology and philosophy to include the Four-

Way Test as you look at the business of living 

life, treating others with respect and generally 

looking for the best outcome and the best 

solutions to problems that come up. This is 

an example of how Rotary works having 

visited so many different Rotary clubs 

throughout the state—you get a very diverse, 

cross-section of society coming together to 

find common ground, to share and to 

celebrate their difference.“ 

 

Look at society right now.  Some of the 

challenges we face in CA are the same or 

similar concerns which exist across the  

country.  The statistical crime reporting 

patterns in the city of Sacramento where the 

numbers are skyrocketing show Sacramento 

has the worst crime rate in terms of increase 

of any medium to large-sized city in the 

nation.  That is a sad reality.  This statistic is 

not unique to Sacramento.   Many cities in the 
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State of CA are experiencing the same thing. 

 

There was a period of time back in the 80s and 90s 

in this state when we saw violent crime 

skyrocketing.  If you picked up the newspaper and 

read about some heinous act that someone 

committed against another person and if you were 

to follow up and the suspect was identified and 

arrested for the crime, it seems as though you 

would probably find that the overwhelming 

majority of the time the suspect was a known 

quantity—they were someone who was previously 

in the system.  Someone who has done horrible 

things in the past. Once this person is caught, 

investigated, prosecuted, convicted and sentenced,  

the problem should be solved but it isn’t.  Because 

they are out on the streets again and they reoffend.  

And, it doesn’t protect the victim in the manner in 

which the Criminal Justice System is supposed to 

in compliance to the Constitution and all laws. 

 

As a result of an incident in southern CA where a 

young woman was shot and killed by a repeat 

offender she had no prior contact with, the Three 

Strikes Law was born.  With some modifications 

from the original law, it has worked pretty well. 

 

However, what would you expect would happen 

out of that when you look at other factors.  You 

have an increase in population in the state.   

Unfortunately, if you pare down the people who 

represent the increase, it’s not all productive 

people.  It’s not all people who are going to be 

compliant with the law.   Is there some level of 

foreseeability?  If we continue to warehouse these 

people in the same fashion as in the past, what can 

you anticipate?  You will not have any success 

changing the outcome.  What do you think 

happens to a person you incarcerate in the State of 

CA?  Unfortunately, they are warehoused with 

people who share their propensity to do bad things 

to other people. If you do nothing to change that 

dynamic while they are in custody, it very easy 

to anticipate that it’s not going to get any 

better.  If you take margin offenders and 

warehouse them with more significant 

criminal offenders, they’ll come out more 

hardened, more skilled and more 

sophisticated.   

 

The state prison system for the longest time 

has been called the Department of 

Corrections.  John feels there is no more 

misnamed organization that could exist.  This  

is not a reflection on the people who work 

there and do the difficult job they perform.  

There is no correction that takes place behind 

the walls of the state prison system.  The 

problem is going to continue to get worse with 

the increase in the prison population because 

of such influences of Megan’s Law, Three 

Strikes, etc.   Because no politician wants to 

have his/her picture taken at the ribbon 

cutting of a new jail or prison, there will be no 

new jails/prisons constructed.  John feels we 

do not do a good job in this State 

rehabilitating criminal offenders.  There are 

many people who are now housed in our jails/

prisons that are the product third, fourth and 

perhaps fifth generations of families who have 

never been in compliance with the law. They 

have never been exposed to positive 

influences. It’s, therefore, not surprising they 

end up in the criminal justice system.  Because 

jails/prisons are self contained “cities” why 

not use the period of incarceration to teach the 

inmates a skill/trade which can be used on the 

outside.    

 

There is an effort underway to put a measure 

on the November ballot that will make it 

easier to parole people.  The proposal states 

that for non-violent inmates, they can be 

paroled very early.  According to John, there is 
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John McGinness and  President Gene  

As is our usual custom, President Gene 

presented John with a gift in gratitude for his 

informative presentation.  
  

President Gene then asked us to stand,  

raise our glasses and join him in a toast to 

Rotary Around the World.   
  

The meeting was then adjourned. 

a new definition of the word violent and he does 

not agree with its implications.   

 

John feels w e are at a cr itical tim e w hen 

we need more conversations, more dispensing  

of the typical monikers that separate us and a 

greater effort to truly come up with solutions to 

problems. 

 

John then answered questions from the 

Rotarians. 
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District Assembly 

President Elect Dominic Mecklenburg 

announced District 5180 will host its Annual 

Training Assembly on Saturday,  

April 2nd from  8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. at 

Inderkum High School, 2500 New  

Market Drive, Sacramento (near Sleep Train 

Arena.)   
 

Registration is free and is open to all Rotarians 

especially those who will serve as directors, 

officers and committee members during the 

2016-17 Rotary year.   
 

Registration and coffee will be held from 

8:00—8:30 a.m. and the individual training 

sessions will begin at 8:30 a.m.   Lunch will be 

provided after the morning sessions.  The 

afternoon session will conclude at 2:00 p.m. 
 

Please mark your calendars and advise 

PE Dominic of your  availability.  
 

As soon as the actual class schedule is 

confirmed, PE Dominic will make it available 

to his team so they can plan accordingly.   

 

This is a great opportunity to learn the  

specifics of the job incoming board members 

have volunteered to chair starting July 1st.  

  

Those who have signed up to attend include: 

PE Dominic, Bob Meyer, David Stone, Gene 

Long, Gordon Lipp, Marilee Monagan, 

Jordan Backhaus, Mo, Patrick Magnani, 

Lee Wiggins and Roland.  

 
 

Any questions, contact PE Dominic. 

 
 

See attached flyer on page 8 for additional 

information. 

       DISTRICT NEWS District Conference  
Consider attending the District Conference 
at the Berkeley Marina May 20-22, 2016.  
 

President Gene announced the board 
has made funds available to help offset some 
of the cost for those who wish to attend the 
Conference.  The money will be divided by 
the number of Rotarians who register 
for the Conference by 2/29/16. 

2016-17 PETS  

PE Dominic Mecklenburg  with  

 2016-17 District 5180 Presidents Elect. 

PE Dominic and 2016-17 ADG Area 8 

Angela Spease  

PE Dominic Mecklenburg  with  

 2016-17 District 5180 Presidents Elect. 

Dominic, Rob Land,  

Sarah Ragan Roseville  Breakfast and  

Karen Romines Fair  Oaks PE  
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COMING IN APRIL-SAVE THE DATE  

 BUY YOUR TICKETS ON LINE NOW 

www.night-at-the-museum-rotary.org 

http://www.night-at-the-museum-rotary.org/
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Support The Rotary Club of Foothill- 
Highlands by shopping at 
AmazonSmile.  Amazon will donate 0.5% 
of the price of your eligible AmazonSmile 
purchases when you shop at 
AmazonSmile. 
  
Use this link: 
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/68-0392810 
 

DISTRICT NEWS 

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/68-0392810
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/68-0392810
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E-WASTE RECYCLING IS HERE!  
 

THIS IS A GREAT OPPORTUNITY FOR YOU TO GET RID OF SOME UNWANTED CLUTTER AND HELP OUR 

CLUB  RAISE  SOME  MONEY. THEY WILL ACCEPT ANY  PIECE  OF ELECTRONICS INCLUDING TV’S, COMPUTERS, 

APPLIANCES, CORDS, KEYBOARDS, MICE AND EVEN POWER TOOLS. THE HEAVIER THE BETTER (WE GET PAID BY THE 

WEIGHT!)  ANYTHING WITH A CORD IS ACCEPTABLE, AND THEY TAKE THE CORDS TOO. THEY SEPARATE AND RECYCLE 

THE PLASTIC, METAL…EVERYTHING!  IF YOU HAVE ITEMS TO DONATE, GIVE ME A CALL TO COORDINATE THE 

PICKUP.  SOME ITEMS I CAN COLLECT AT OUR WEEKLY MEETINGS TOO!  IF YOU HAVE FRIENDS OR RELATIVES THAT 

HAVE SOME E-WASTE, I CAN ARRANGE FOR A FREE PICKUP FOR THEM TOO! 

THIS IS AN ONGOING PROJECT.  CONTACT DOMINIC FOR MORE INFORMATION. 

You can also call eWaste-4good at  800-317-3112 and tell them proceeds are to go to The Rotary Club of Foothill-Highlands. 
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Call 800-240-0160 

http://www.donateacar.com/affiliate-Rotary-Club-of-Foothill-Highland.php
http://www.donateacar.com/charity/Rotary-Club-of-Foothill-Highland/?template=affiliate
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